CCV: Extension of the Annual General Meeting of Shareholders 2020

On 17 Apr 2020, VCC Engineering Consultants Joint Stock Company issued the Announcement No. 20/ CV - HDQT of Board of Directors on a request for an extension of the Annual General Meeting of Shareholders 2020 of the Company as follows:

Pursuant to clause 2, article 136 of the Law on Enterprise 2014, “An Annual General Meeting of Shareholders shall be held within 04 months from the end of the fiscal year. At the request of the Board of Directors, the business registration authority may extend this deadline. Nevertheless, the time limit shall not exceed 06 months from the end of the fiscal year.”
On 10 Apr 2020, Board of Directors of VCC Engineering Consultants Joint Stock Company carried out information disclosure about holding the Annual General Meeting of Shareholders 2020 of the Company on 20 Apr 2020, and sent the Announcement of the Meeting, invitation letter to the Company’s shareholders on 10 Apr 2020 according to the list of shareholders confirmed by the Vietnam Securities Depository on the record date for the Meeting of 03 Apr 2020.

However, due to the unpredictable Covid-19 epidemic, to ensure prevention and control of the epidemic, the Company requests the Hanoi Department of Planning and Investment, the State Securities Commission and Hanoi Stock Exchange to approve extending the Annual General Meeting of Shareholders 2020 of VCC Engineering Consultants Joint Stock Company, and changing time to hold the Meeting as follows:

· Extended deadline for holding the Meeting: May 2020
· Reason: to implement the Directive No. 16/ CT - TTg dated 31 Mar 2020 of the Prime Minister and the Notice No. 158/ TB - VPCP dated 16 Apr 2020 of the Government Office; accordingly, Hanoi continues implementation of the Directive No. 16/ CT – TTg until end of 22 Apr 2020, even until 30 Apr 2020.
